
 

 

 

Kedington 
24th May 2024 

 

Copies of this newsletter and previous editions are available on our website. 

  

 

Magical Moments 

Mini Marathon 
We had another successful Mini Marathon this term. This time the sun was shining and the ground was 

dry. We even made it into the Haverhill Echo!  

It was brilliant to see our children challenge themselves to run 2.6 miles within our community.  

Thank you to Mr Proffitt for organising a brilliant event once again and for all the parent helpers who 

took part. 

 

Year 4 Residential 

Our Year 4 class had an amazing time during    

their three day residential trip to Thorpe           

Woodlands. During their stay, they enjoyed        

participating in a range of activities such as      

caving, canoeing, climbing and zip lines. All the 

children tackled every challenge with a smile    

and came away feeling very proud of themselves. 

 

Bollywood Day 

It was such a pleasure to welcome Kalpesh    

from KZ Dance Group back into school for      

another year of successful Bollywood dancing. 

Our whole school did brilliantly to learn each 

dance and perform to our families. Here you   

can see Margo and Ronnie, covered in paint 

after the Holi celebration. 

 



 

 

Dear families,  

As the summer begins, we are focusing on preparing for another exciting half term ahead. We 

have our class trips, Sports’ Day and Leavers’ Assembly all to look forward to.  

Our children in Year 6 were incredible working towards their SATs exams and we will be reporting 

on their achievements at the end of the academic year. Our Year 4 pupils are preparing for   

their National Multiplication Check and Year 1 have their Phonics Check in June. We are           

incredibly proud of all our children on how hard they work in school and I’m sure this will show     

in their achievements.  

Thank you for your continued support.  

 

Meadowlark Country Dancing  

On Saturday 15th June some of our children will be performing Country Dancing at Meadowlark. 

Miss Glen has been offering an afterschool club for those who wish to take part and already their 

dance is looking excellent. If your child would like to take part, please let the office know. 

 

School Uniform Reminder  

As the weather improves, children will be wearing their summer uniform. Please can you ensure 

jumpers, cardigans and PE kits are clearly named as many children tend to leave them on the 

school field at lunchtimes. If you are missing any school uniform, our lost property bin is located in 

the hall for you to look through.  

 

Sports Day 

Sports Day will be on Thursday 11th July 2024.  Parents are invited to join their children for a picnic 

lunch from 12.15pm and stay for the afternoon to watch their races. The PTFA are organising an 

ice-cream van for the event to help raise money for the school.  

 

Show and Share Sessions and Annual Reports 

We will once again be inviting parents into school with their children for our 

‘Show and Share’ sessions before and after school. This will be a chance to 

spend 10 – 15 minutes with your child looking through all the work they 

have done this year and celebrating their achievements. The sessions are: 

Tuesday 25th  June 3.15pm – 4.00pm 

Wednesday 26th June 8.00am – 8.30am 

 

Teachers are busy writing end of year reports. These will go out to parents on the new date of the 

12th July 2024.  



 

 

Survey Results 

A few weeks ago now, we asked parents, pupils and staff to complete surveys to help us to  

understand what we do well and what we could do even better. We are in the process of  

looking carefully at the results and we will report back to you on what was said and what we will 

do to make things even better shortly. Thank you to all of you that took part, it is incredibly helpful 

to have your views.  

 

Theatre Company Visit 

This year we will be organising a KS2 production with a professional company. We will be inviting 

Divergent Drama into school to provide a drama/dance workshop for the Year 3, 4 & 5 pupils 

based around their learning in class. They will then have the opportunity to perform this to parents 

in the afternoon. Mrs Wreathall is busy organising this with the company and will notify us of further 

updates. A soon as we have a date planned, we will let parents know. We are grateful that the 

PTFA have agreed to pay half of the cost towards this.  

 

PTFA 

Can you help support our PTFA? If so, then 

please do get in touch. We are desperately 

seeking new volunteers to be part of our      

successful PTFA at Kedington. Over the years, 

the PTFA have raised a substantial amount of 

money for our children. So far this year, the 

PTFA have funded our Year 6 SATs breakfast, 

Easter eggs, Christmas books, leavers’ hoodies, 

a new shed for our Forest School and will      

contribute towards the above event for Years 3 

and 4. Without their fundraising, all of these 

would  sadly have to stop.  If you can support 

the PTFA, then please let us know.  

 

Family Service - Sunday 2nd June 2024 

Family Service - 10.00am on Sunday 2nd June 2024 at St Peter and St Paul's Church in Kedington. 

Fr Chris Giles is on holiday so the service will be lead, in part, by Sarah Glasswell who is the Senior 

Youth Worker for Haverhill and District Youth for Christ.                                                                        

Sarah contributes to the wellbeing programme at Castle Manor Academy and Stour Valley   

Community School. Parents who already have children at these schools or whose children will   

be moving there soon may be interested to come and meet Sarah. The service will be around an 

hour and will be followed by refreshments. 

All ages are welcome! 

 

 



 

 

Attendance  

Our attendance for the school year so far is 94.3%. This is in line with the national average.  

Thank you for all the efforts you go to in order to ensure your children are in school as much as 

possible. With the increase in holiday requests we are receiving this term, I need to remind you 

once again that term time holidays will not be authorised. Please see our attendance policy for 

further information on our website https://www.unitysp.co.uk/documents/attendance-policy/ 

 

A message from our Education Welfare Officer (EWO):  

We work in close partnership with Kedington Primary Academy and routinely monitor all pupils 

who are persistently absent.  If the authenticity of illness appears to be in doubt, then we may ask 

the school to request that parents provide clearer medical evidence to support the period of  

illness absence, otherwise the absence will be unauthorised. Penalty Notice Fines will be issued 

after seven sessions of unauthorised absence over the academic year in accordance with the 

School’s Attendance Policy. 

 

It is important that schools and families work together to improve attendance so do let us know if 

there is any support we can provide to ensure your child attends school regularly and on time. 

Thank you 

 

Transition for the Next School Year  

We are in the process of finalising staffing for next year. Children will then have a chance to visit 

their new class before the end of term.  

We have 30 new reception children starting in September and our China staff have already   

started visiting their pre-schools to get to know them. Similarly, our Year 6 children are due to 

have visits from their secondary school staff as well as their transition days to look forward to. Our 

leavers’ assembly for Year 6 will take place on Friday 12th July 2024 and we will notify parents of 

arrangements nearer the time.  

 

Online safety  

We are worried that some of our children in upper KS2 are using online chat groups such as 

‘WhatsApp’. This has an age limit of 13 so children in primary school should not be using it.        

Despite these restrictions, we are aware that some still are and would strongly recommend that 

parents abide by the age limit and not let children use it. We are finding that our children do not 

have the emotional maturity to deal with upsets from things that are posted. It also means that 

staff in school are spending time having to sort out problems happening online outside of school. 

Please find some further information for parents and carers on the next page.  

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Dates for your diary  


